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May 8, 2024

Phyllis Nathanson, Zoning Administrator
Department of City Planning
Office of Zoning Administration
6262 Van Nuys Blvd., Room 430
Van Nuys, CA 91401

RE: ZA-2023-3187-ZAD-SPP / ENV-2023-3187-CE
9604 Hillhaven, Tujunga, CA 91042

The following comment letter was approved to submit to the Office of Zoning Administration by
unanimous vote at the board meeting held on May 8, 2024.

Incomplete Application

Drawing from precedent with the Hadid property, it's imperative to uphold the standards set by
the city.

The Sunland-Tujunga Neighborhood Council submits this letter to the Zoning Administrator
concerning the case at hand. Our Land Use Committee has scheduled meetings with the
owner’s representative in meetings held since last November 2023.

Opposition to After-the-Fact Permitting

The property owner has undertaken significant grading, rebuilt a pool, and expanded the home
without obtaining the necessary permits. Despite multiple shutdowns by the City, the project
persists, leading to a criminal lawsuit due to the adverse impact on neighboring properties and
residents’ health.

Furthermore, the owners have encroached upon public right-of-way, relocating City signs to suit
their landscaping needs. This action poses new concerns, impeding the Los Angeles Fire
Department’s access during emergencies in this high fire danger area.






